From:	Fiona Vance
To:	Laura Friend
Cc:	schootenandsons@gmail.com; cody@linkage.ag; development@vulcancounty.ab.ca; Mike Wenig (mike@bigsprucelaw.ca); Karl Ivarson; Kevin Seward; Sylvia Kaminski
Subject:	EO 21-01 Schooten - RFR - further update for panel
Date:	Friday, October 29, 2021 11:53:31 AM

Dear Ms. Friend,

You may recall that on October 18, I provided a brief update to the NRCB Board panel relating to this request for review proceeding. In that update, I advised that JS&S had requested a postponement of decision on application LA21035.

Today, I advise that JS&S has formally withdrawn application LA21035. They have also filed Part 1 for a new application (file LA21053) for the Mossleigh feedlot.

The NRCB approval officer who is processing application LA21053 will also conduct a grandfathering determination for the Mossleigh feedlot. The grandfathering determination process and decision will run in tandem with the permit process and decision. The expected date of a decision is not ascertainable at present.

As before, I have copied John Schooten and Sons Custom Feedyards Ltd., Shane Schooten (blind copied), Cody Metheral, Vulcan County, and Mike Wenig (panel counsel) on this e-mail.

Regards,

Fiona N. Vance (*she/elle*) Chief Legal Officer - Operations, NRCB <u>Fiona.Vance@nrcb.ca</u> (780) 422-1952

This communication, including any attachments, is intended for the use of the recipient to which it is addressed, and may contain confidential, personal and/or privileged information. Please contact me immediately if you are not the intended recipient of this communication, and do not copy, distribute, or take action relying on it. Any communication received in error, or subsequent reply, should be double-deleted.